
September & October 2017 
 
Dear Praying Friends and Faithful Supporters, 
 
The past two months have been filled with adventure, excitement, and encouragement! We drove 
almost 6,000 miles, and we had fourteen meetings in churches across six different states: Florida, 
Georgia, North Carolina, Virginia, Delaware, and Ohio. Four of those meetings were missions 
conferences, so we had quite a busy schedule. 
 
Our adventures included: preparing for six weeks on the road without returning home and fitting all 
of our luggage into our van; figuring out the logistics of travel from one place to the next (planning 
stopovers, oil changes, and bathroom breaks); homeschooling on the go; and securing free lodging 
between meetings. Yes, deputation is an adventure, but we are loving it! 
 
We were very excited about seeing and spending time with old friends in Ohio! These friends have 
had a big part in our lives and the lives of our girls, and it was so good to “catch up” with them. We 
also got to drive through several new states and see some cool places like the Ark Encounter, some 
Ohio waterfalls and caves, and Washington, DC. To add to our excitement, we celebrated our 7th 
wedding anniversary on September 18th, and Hannah turned 5 on September 29th! 
 
God’s care and concern for our family is encouraging to us. He has been so good to us! He once again 
provided everything that we needed and then some! He has given us so many new praying friends, 
and six new supporting churches! We are now at 18.5% of our monthly support! Our support level 
has almost doubled since our last prayer letter! We are reminded of the Biblical principle that 
“Where God guides, He provides!” 
 
We want to say thank you to the following churches for partnering with us recently: Northside Bible 
Baptist Church of Jesup, GA; McLeansville Baptist Church of McLeansville, NC; Bible Baptist Church of 
Grove City, OH; Graham Road Baptist Church of Cuyahoga Falls, OH; New Testament Baptist Church 
of Floral City, FL; and Capitol Baptist Church of Dover, DE. Everything that God accomplishes in Kenya 
through our family will be eternal fruit added to your account!  
 
We praise the Lord for: 
The increase in our support level 
Providing two brand new tires for free 
His continued protection and provision 
 

We pray for: 
God to provide two more meetings in December 
Our support level to reach 20% by year’s end 
Wisdom in preparing our house for the market 

Thank you for your prayers and support, 
 
 
Matthew & Rebecca Rose 
Deborah, Hannah, Esther, and Lydia 
Missionaries to Kenya 


